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We are happy to introduce a new feature today at 
usmpride.com with the inaugural issue of COB Confidential, 
a serial that will examine in detail aspects of what CoB 
Dean Harold Doty and members of his administrative team 
(Niroomand, Posey, Babin, and Carter) consider to be 
confidential aspects of life in academia.  When we got 
together to put this, the inaugural issue, together, we 
were reminded of Doty’s effort to secure employment at the 
University of South Florida in Tampa by his incessant 
blabbering about the “fun money” being the “private money” 
from the now infamous webcast of his September (2005) visit 
there.  We couldn’t help but imagine how life would have 
had to change at South Florida’s College of Business 
Administration (COBA) had Doty become Dean there.  As this 
issue of COB Confidential points out, Doty would have 
needed to devote his first several weeks at the Tampa 
campus purging the College’s official webpages of copious 
amounts of confidential information. 
 
We recently visited the COBA’s website through www.usf.edu.  
Below we provide a synopsis of what we found there. 
 

http://www.usf.edu/


 
 
The screen above depicts what we found as the main page of 
the USF COBA’s webpages.  Notice all the links to the left 
of the page, especially the heading “Research.”  Let’s 
click that and see where it leads. 
 



 
 
That “click” led us to the page above, which is chock full 
of information.  At the top is a link to a USF accountant’s 
research on tobacco companies.  He found that 
diversification of tobacco companies mitigated some of the 
regulatory/litigation pressures they were facing from 
before.  Interesting.  The story below indicates that USF 
is connected to the award of a grant from Hewlett Packard.  
Very good.  Notice also the links to the left of the page.  
There are many interesting ones there to choose from, like 
“Faculty Expertise,” “Working Papers,” “Articles,” “Patents 
and Licensing,” and “COBA Distinguished Scholar Series,” to 
name a few.  Let’s examine a couple of these. 
 



 
 
As you can tell, we “clicked” the “Faculty Expertise” link 
and were directed to a host of specialties, each with 
professors’ names hotlinked to other pages.  Let’s try one 
of these. 
 



  
 
As you can see, we “clicked” on “Corporate Social 
Responsibility” and we were directed to this page about 
Michael Barnett, an assistant professor of management and 
organization.  Mike’s credentials are impressive, a PhD in 
strategic management from NYU’s Stern School of Business.  
The COBA webmaster even jokes here that “Mike spent far too 
long completing his PhD in strategic management at New York 
University’s Stern School of Business.”  At USM’s CoB, a 
public statement like that one, even if made in a joking 
manner as it was above, can get you drawn and quartered.  
Of course, we are sure Mike appreciates the humor (one can 
visit this page and check out his list of quality refereed 
publications at the bottom. 
 
Let’s back up a bit and examine some other avenues.  We 
went back to the “Working Papers” link and “clicked” on 
Accounting.  That took us to a page containing pdf copies 
of ongoing research in that group, ready for download.  
Very nice.  That page is inserted below. 
 



 
 
Next, we returned to the main COBA page, and clicked on 
“Departments and Faculty.”  That took us to the well-
presented screen below.   
 



 
 
From here we “clicked” the “Finance” link to explore 
further.  That took us to a well designed homepage just for 
the finance faculty.  That page is presented below. 
 



 
 
From this point we traveled through “Faculty and Staff” 
(see above) to Scott Besley’s (Chair and Associate 
Professor) vita.  It lists a number of interesting items: 
his home address and phone number, his e-mail address, the 
type of terminal degree he was awarded (from Florida 
State), actual degree completion dates, all of his refereed 
articles and his two textbooks, among many other things 
that are, in the words of administrators in the CoB at USM, 
confidential.   
 
It’s clear to us now that Doty would have had his work cut 
out for him had he been offered, and then accepted, the 
position of Dean of USF’s COBA.  He would have had to wipe 
away all traces of faculty vita, phone numbers, addresses, 
working papers, news items, and other materials pertaining 
to the COBA faculties’ academic life, all of which are 
confidential in the eyes of Doty and other CoB 
administrators.  As he prepared for his visit to USF in 
September of 2005, while the rest of USM’s CoB dug its way 
out from underneath the wrath of Hurricane Katrina, Doty 
must have been appalled at the level of transparency 
exhibited by COBA’s current crop of administrators through 



presentation of material (like that above) at a publicly 
accessible venue such as the College’s website. 


